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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope you all had a wonderful summer and are looking forward to the new term. It is typical 
of the great British summer that the hottest week since June falls once we are back in school! 
Despite the extreme heat, the children have returned in great form and have been 
absolutely brilliant. They are really raring to go and I feel sure it's going to be our best year 
yet. 
 
To ensure we achieve this goal it is essential, as always, that we work together. From the 
school's perspective, we will continue to improve our communications with you and try to 
ensure parents are given as much notice as possible about upcoming events for the children. 
The two areas for improvement where we really need your support are attendance and 
uniform. We are just finalising our uniform policy and will then send it to you. The uniform 
policy will cover what the children wear at all times when they come to school, including PE 
and forest school. It is important the children wear the correct uniform, not only to look 
smart and represent the school but for safety reasons too. If you need assurance with 
aspects of uniform, please contact Mrs Nunn and she will help you. If we notice children are 
not wearing the correct uniform we will contact you unless a reason is given in advance. 
 
Last year, our KS2 data, of 100% combined in Reading, Writing and Maths, was the highest 
within the overall Aquila chain of schools . However, our school's attendance of under 92% 
was one of the lowest. As a result our attendance is a real school focus for improvement this 
year and an area with which we will be receiving support from outside providers. 
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It is so important that your children come to school everyday and on time. They miss out 
on so much if they are away. 
 
Last year, lots of holidays were taken during term time. Such absences will be unauthorised 
again this year and it is likely that the relevant families will be fined by the Local Authority. 
The main reason we finish very early for the summer holidays in July, compared to most 
other schools, is to enable you, the parents, to be able to get away earlier for cheaper 
holiday deals. Please therefore help us and your child by not taking holidays in term time. 
Thank you. 
 
Still on the subject of attendance if your child is very unwell, we expect them to stay at 
home but to return to school as soon as they are better; if children become unwell at 
school, we will phone you and seek your advice on whether you wish them to go home or 
not. Please remember just how important attendance is. If you ever need support in 
helping to get your child to school, please let the office know and we will help you. 
 
 
Yesterday, some of the year 6 children sat the Kent test in the school hall. They all gave it 
their best shot and should be proud of their efforts - well done. 
 
The new year is always a time for welcomes. We welcome Miss Bone-Knell to the school 
team, she is teaching Otters class this year. It is also great to welcome the many new 
children to school this week in different classes; they all seemed to have settled in 
well.  The new Rabbits class arrived on Thursday and Friday of this week for two mornings 
and by this time next week they will have started full time. We of course extend a warm 
welcome to them as well. 
 
This week we have formally adopted the new vision and values that I wrote to you about 
last year. We have introduced our new values of compassion, forgiveness, hope, friendship 
and resilience to the children this week and it is important that all stakeholders show and 
live by these values to help the children and school community to grow. The new vision 
will be shared with the children in the coming weeks. 
 
I wish you all a great weekend, hopefully it remains just as warm as it has been this week. 
I look forward to another fantastic term as we work together for our children. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Thomas Bird 
Head teacher 
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Our Worship theme this term is New Beginnings and working together. 

As this has been our first week of the new school year, we have been celebrating being back to 
school and welcoming our new friends who have joined us in most classes. We thought about 
changes we will be facing and the opportunities which await us. Our Bible reading was from Isaiah, 
Chapter 43: verse1, Chapter 49; verses 15 – 16; this passage reminds us how each one of us is 
special in God’s eyes, he knows each of us by name and is always with us. We briefly considered 
our new School Values; Compassion, Hope, Forgiveness, Resilience and Friendship which will form 
the basis for our Worship during the next few weeks. We reminded ourselves how important the 
value of Friendship is in our school; especially as we have several children joining our Charing 
School Family and discussed how we could make them feel welcome. In our class Worship we 
reminded ourselves of our school’s special Bible Story, The Miraculous Catch of Fish from John’s 
Gospel. 
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Dear Father God, 

Thank you that you are always here 

to welcome us. 

Please make our school a place of 

compassion. 

When we see anyone feeling left out 

and lonely, 

Help us to make them feel part of our  

friends 

 

Amen. 
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This week’s poster about LIVE STREAMING is 

at the end of the newsletter.  Please continue 

to monitor your child’s online behaviour and 

access. If you need help with a specific app we 

have not highlighted yet, please talk to Mrs 

Hammond. 
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